
 Re: " ... Cuz 'they' want to kill 'us'"
 From: Ricardo C. Lopez 
 To: NYPD Commissioner Raymond Kelly
 Date: Saturday, March 10th 2012

 On March 4th 2012 the Daily News published as front-page theme "Why do we 
[NYPD] spy". Even though I didn't expect any kind of true act coming from the 
police and published by newspapers, I wondered why you were even motivated to 
give any kind of explanation.

 I understand as an officer ultimately serving a political establishment you 
must lie, yet I very much applaud your attempt at trying to, at the very least, 
rationalize the NYPD's dealings about which no specifics whatsoever were given. 
If there isn't any kind of accountability/"rationalizations" (as lousy as they 
may be) we will go back to inquisition times and witch hunts' accusations based 
on "spectral evidence". The "Homeland Securities" of those and other dark times 
past and current have been open and explicit about their persecution and 
torture to the point of publishing detailed accounts of their practices and 
rationalizations.

 As you very well know, technically, it is not just about "spying", or, as you 
say, "intelligence gathering" (whatever that could possibly mean), but actions 
such as the psychologically-tailored, unrelenting harassment covering every 
aspect of their social and personal life (including their families, work 
environment, attentive engaments and sleep), which you consider to be "lawful 
efforts", amount to persecution and torture to those targeted by the U.S. 
government.

 I have been subjected to such actions by the U.S. Government/police even 
before 9/11 apparently for not being imaginative enough to understand why 
should I become your snitch, how is it "God-blessed terrorism" is better than 
other types and being against all kinds of abuses.

 http://hsymbolicus.wordpress.com/2009/08/04/16/  (liess ...)

 One of the complaints was about the NYPD spying across states when, in fact, 
they have extended to other countries as well. Actually, Sir, and since 
Castro's-like CDRs have already been instituted in the U.S., you may be able to 
learn quite a few things from the Cuban police even if and, indeed, because 
they are serving a dictatorial regime. I have lived under repression all my 
life, so it comes as a natural "forcefully participative" research topic. Here 
is a comparison between policing in the U.S. aka "the land of the free" and the 
Cuban open, daylight dictatorship:

 http://ipsoscustodes.wordpress.com/2010/10/16/quis-custodiet-ipsos-custodes/

 I have repeatedly and openly asked the U.S. government what crime have I been 
charged with and that question I beg to ask you as well:

• Whom exactly is it 'I want to kill'?
• What exactly do I have to do with terrorism?
• Why did I become the subject of persecution and torture by the U.S. 

government?
• Has the U.S. government actually pressed charges on me I am not aware 

of?, and if they haven't, why then do they keep in a virtual prison 
around and even try to "reeducate" me?

 Still waiting for an answer,

 ______________________
 Ricardo C. Lopez
 cc: Amnesty International | NYCLU Legal Intake Department/Chris Dunn | U.S. 
President Barack Obama | NY Daily newspaper ({tmoore,lmcshane}@nydailynews.com) 
| to whom it may concern


